
 

 

Moultonborough Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes 

Monday, February 1, 2016 

 

Present:  Marie Samaha, Bob Patenaude, John Oliver, Jim Nelson, Brian Sanford 

 

1. Review Minutes from January 4, 2016, Meeting Update on December 21, 2015 Minutes 

Minutes from the January 4, 2016 and December 21, 2015 meetings were accepted without 

any changes. 

 

2. Septic Survey Meeting Update 

On January 20, 2016, Marie met with local officials, Pat Tarpey and Andrew Madison of the 

Granite State Rural Water Association to discuss a source water protection plan to be 

included in the Moultonborough Bay Inlet Watershed Restoration Plan.  Minutes of that 

meeting are available to members.  The group agreed to create a septic system survey to be 

filled out by all landowners with homes within 250 feet of the lake to assist in finding the 

sources of pollution and to educate homeowners of the importance of maintaining their septic 

systems. 

 

3. Permits/Applications/Correspondence/Complaints 

Janis Connor, NH Dept. of Agriculture, emailed Bruce and Marie to report that the Keyser 

manure pile was almost gone and that Mr. Keyser is planning to apply for an Agric. Nutrient 

Management grant to help with the cost of a containment facility. 

 

4. Lee’s Pond Preserve 

The contract has been sent to LRCT for review before presenting it to the owner.  The CC is 

awaiting any feedback that LRCT may have for us. 

 

5. Goal update 

Brian and Marie will attend the February 18, 2016, BoS Meeting to review the CC goals. 

Bob reported he is accumulating trail maps and asked what were the next steps for them.  

Some ideas were to put the maps on our website, make a book of them for the public, hand 

them out at Town Meeting. 

 

6. NRI 

FB Environmental Associates signed a contract with the MCC to provide us with an updated 

NRI for $12,040.  They have begun to work on it. 

 

7. Town Meeting, March 12, 2016 

The CC agreed to do a display for the upcoming Town Meeting.  The display will show what 

the MCC has been working on this past year. 

 

8. Budget Update 

As of January 20, 2016, $5150 has been added to the Conservation Fund from the Land Use 

Tax. 

 

 



 

 

9. Membership 

Brian, Bob and Bill’s terms are up on March 31, 2016.  Brian and Bob agreed to continue on 

the MCC.  Marie will email Bill and ask if he would like to continue. 

 

Adjourn  (8:02 pm) 

 

 

Next Meeting, Monday March 7, 2016 

 


